CEASA General Meeting 3 August 2015
Minutes
1.   Introduction:


The meeting was opened by Andrew Young (Vice President) at 7.40 pm. 


He welcomed President Peter Hood back into the Chair after a long absence due to a road accident.


Peter (in Chair) thanked Andrew for holding the fort during his absence, and also thanked all members for their support during his long convalescence.


He welcomed all members to this August General Meeting with a particular welcome to all new members.

2.
Correspondence

Letter from A7CC re Modern Regularity events

3. National Committee report

Andrew Young reported that the national Circuite Excel Managament Committee was working well.  


        The committee had welcomed the delegate from the new NSW Association that had broken way from the NSW X3 group and were seeking affilation with CAMS.




A tender document for the new standardisised suspension had been prepared and was about to be issued.




A tender document for control tyres was in preparation and tenders would soon be called.

4. Secretary's Report:


Trevor advised that (as reported at the last GM) he would no longer be able to carry on as Secretary due to his declining health (cancer of spine) , and nominations would now be called for a replacement.  He thanked members for their support to him and the CEASA over the whole period since the formation of this new association and the development of brand new CAMS race category.

5. Nominations for new Secretary


Peter called for nominations for Secretary.  There being none he advised the meeting that whilst Ashleigh Bennet had been unable to attend this GM, he had advised Peter that he was prepared to be nominated for the position.

Moved Trevor Pound and seconded by Andrew Young that Ashleigh's nomination be accepted.  That Motion was CARRIED unanimously.

Peter called for a vote to declare Ashleigh Bennett our new Secretary effective immediately.  CARRIED unanimously.
6. Treasurer's Report

Wayne reported that the associaton was in a healthy financial position with new members applying regularly. We would be shortly be in a position where our membership numbers would qualify for an increase in CAMS affiliation fees , and with that we would also qualify to nominate a member to the CAMS SA State Council.
7. Promotion Officer's Report


Martyn reported that the new club shirts (as agreed at the Februrary GM) were now available at a cost to members of $40 each.  He had negotiated sponsorship to cover the cost of the shirts, and the proceeds of sales would go directly to our club.

A vote of thanks to Martyn was CARRIED.
 8.    Member's Reports


Reports on member's projects were noted with interest.
9.    Any other business

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.20 pm
10.  Next Meeting:

The next CEASA GM would beheld on 2 November 2015 at 7.30 pm.
.

